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SIDES PERSONS ROTA 

INTERCESSIONS ROTA 
 

If you have a prayer request for 
the church on a Sunday morning 
please have a word with the     
person leading intercessions that 
day. 

CLEANING ROTA 
 

Please clean the church before the  
date marked. 

TEA & COFFEE ROTA 

For your  
Information 
Thank you to all 
who serve. 

CONTACT DETAILS 
 

Rev Graham Rutter   
Tel: 01283 214583   
Email: 
gprutter@gmail.com 

 

Val & Andrew 30 July 

Matt, Katie & Christine 06 Aug 

Nigel & Deb 13 Aug 

Jane & Gwen 20 Aug 

Pam & Maxine 27 Aug 

Sean 03 Sep 

06 Aug Bill 

13 Aug Sean & Sandra 

20 Aug Deb P 

27 Aug Nige & Deb 

03 Sep Bill 

10 Sep Woodville HG 

17 Sep Jane 

NEWSLETTER 
 

If you have any notices to include in the 
newsletter and/or website 
www.hartshornechurch.org.uk  
please speak to Jane Horan 07966194954 
or 01283 211333 or email 
jane.horan52@gmail.com  

30 July Stella 

6 Aug Sean 

13 Aug Pauline 

20 Aug Becky 

27 Aug  Stella? 

03 Sep Abbey 

30 July Christine 

06 Aug Margaret 

13 Aug Pete Southgate 

20 Aug Gwen 

27 Aug Matt & Katie 

03 Sep Pete Storer 

FOOD BANK  
COLLECTION POINT 

 

We now have a permanent collection 
point at church so that we can support 

the Swadlincote Food Bank throughout 
the year.  
 

Please put tins and packets of food in 
the collection box in the kitchen. 
Please look at the notice by the box to 
see which items are currently most 
needed.            THANK YOU      

  

 

www.hartshornechurch.org.uk  

Prayer for the week  

You may want to use this as part of your prayers this week: 

Generous God,  
you give us gifts and make them grow:  

though our faith is small as mustard seed,  
make it grow to your glory  

and the flourishing of your kingdom;  
through Jesus Christ our Lord 

Services next Sunday 
 

 

 

Sunday 6th August 
10:45 Morning Worship 
Led by Sandra O’Toole 

Sunday 30th July 
Seventh Sunday after Trinity  

Check out our website 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

We are also on  
Facebook and Twitter 

      Welcome to our service today.  
Tea and coffee will be served after the service.  

Please stay for a chat and fellowship            

 
10:45 Morning Worship 

Led by Sean O’Toole 
Colossians 2:16-23 
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FREE COFFEE MORNING 

in the Dethick Hall 
 

It’s the Post Office coffee morning on the 1st of August and 
this marks a year since we started this initiative.  Back in May 2016 when we had 
our Church Vision Day we discussed the possibility of reaching out to the 
community in different ways and it was suggested that we might serve hot 
drinks to those people in the village who come to the Post Office which was held 
in the Dethick Hall on a Tuesday morning.  So about a year ago I popped in one 
Tuesday morning and had a chat with Robert Aspinall the sub postmaster.  I 
couldn’t believe how welcoming and supportive he was of the idea and we 
agreed to have a trial session on the first Tuesday in September and we have 
been running the free coffee morning on the first Tuesday of the month ever 

since. Initially I was worried about who from the church we could get to help 

but God works in ways that we don’t expect.   

Cathy Rogers, who lives at the old Manor House and attends a Catholic church in 
Coalville, was there as usual and when she heard of the idea of a coffee morning 
was very keen to be involved so she comes every week and helps to set up, 
serve drinks and chat to customers.  She always comes in her Elizabethan 
costume which she wears all the time and this a talking point to people who call 
in and don’t live in the village.  Her husband Robert brings her breakfast cereal 
across on a tray at 9.30 so it has become quite a ritual.  Pete Southgate comes 
along to help and he’s very good at chatting to people. Bill also takes over the 

responsibility from me when I’m away on holiday which is a great help. 

We have our regular customers who used the Post Office every Tuesday and stop 
for a drink; it is good to be able to have a chat and get to know the villagers 
better.  Sometimes if people have no time to stop they simply rush in with their 
parcels and straight out again as they have to get back to work. One couple 
always called in but would never stay for a drink until one day the machine the 
postmaster uses for transactions wouldn’t connect to the internet and while 
there were waiting they agreed to have a cup of coffee and now they will stop 

and have a drink every time.  Sometimes we have strangers to the village call in 
and will stay for a chat.  Last time the man from Eon came to read the meter 
and was pleased to have a break.  Robert the postmaster is always pleased to be 

supplied with cups of tea. 

We talk about all sorts of things and I always publicise events at the church and 
church hall but don’t preach to people. Last month we were talking about 
Heritage Open Days and comparing notes. Cathy and Robert are opening the 
Manor House on Saturday 9th September and I recommend anyone to book a 

place on one of their guided tours. 

Jane Horan 
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News from 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

 

Sunday 6th August 
10:45 Morning Worship 

Led by Sandra O’Toole 
 

Sunday 13th August 
10:45 Morning Worship 
Led by Rev Graham Rutter  
 

Sunday 20th August 
10:45 Holy Communion 
Led by Rev Graham Rutter  
 

Sunday 27th August 
10:45 Morning Worship 
Led by Deb Patrick 
with Nigel Worth preaching 
 

Saturday 2nd September 
3pm Wedding of Rob and Fiona 
 

Sunday 3rd September 
10:45 Morning Worship 

Led by Rev Graham Rutter  
 

Tuesday 5th September 
7.30pm PCC meeting                     
in the church hall 
 

Saturday 9th September 
10am-4pm Heritage Open Day 
 

Sunday 10th September 
10:45 Morning Worship 
Led by Sandra O’Toole 
 

Sunday 17th September 
10:45 Morning Worship 
Led by Sean O’Toole with  
SDYFC and the Chaplaincy team 

3pm Ice Cream Sunday event 
 

Sunday 24th September 
10:45 Holy Communion 
Led by Rev Graham Rutter  

THIS WEEK 
 

Tuesday 1st August 9am 
Post Office Coffee Morning 

in the Dethick Hall 
 

Wednesday 2nd August 7.30pm 
Bell ringing practice 

 

Monday 25th September 
12noon Senior Citizen’s Lunch 
in the church hall 
 

Sunday 1st October 
All-age Worship for Harvest 
Led by the All-age Worship team 
 

Tuesday 3rd October 
9am Post Office Coffee Morning 
in the Dethick Hall 
 

Sunday 8th October 
10:45 Morning Worship 
Led by Sean O’Toole  


